ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
Eccles Gateway,
Barton Lane,
Eccles.

28th July, 2009

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
John Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Boshell, Jolley, Morris and Potter
P. Thompson - Brookhouse Community Association

D. Lamb - Alder Park Tenants’ and Residents’ Association 
D. Booth - Tindall Street Allotment Group

J. Pooley - Cleaveley Allotment Association

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists 

J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee

B. Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association 

M. Al Nomire - Yemeni Community Association 

S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park 


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES



Councillor Lindley - Walkden South Ward Councillor




A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser 



D. Tyldesley 
} Salford Royal Hospital 




M. Halsall 
}




Councillor Ainsworth - Weaste and Seedley Ward Councillor




K. Ratcliffe - Monton Resident 




L. Pritchard - Eccles Resident 




B. Marshall 
} FRECCLES




S. Hopkins
}




D. Yates
}




E. Obikudu - Salford West Ethnic Minority Group 




J. Smith - Forget-me-not Library 




A. Clark - Peel Green Resident 



Y. Bagail - Yemeni Community Association 



A. Walters - Winton Festival




B. Carter - Barton Resident 


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator 




J. Blagden - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate




A. Parker - Eccles Neighbourhood Team 




P. Gill

} Sustainable Regeneration Directorate




N. Hook
}




P. Holness - Community, Health and Social Care Directorate 




P. Twigg 
} Urban Vision




S. Birnie
}




R. Brown - Salford Community Leisure 




P. Twiss - Greater Manchester Police

18.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Ann Davies, Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Judith Tope, Liz Charnley (FRECCLES), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association), Susan Simpson (Barton Residents’ Association), Ann Faulkner (Eccles and Barton Joint Bowling Association), Terry Mumford, Jennie Turner (Eccles Health Improvement Team) and Jill Tyson (Salford Ranger Team).

19.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 26th May, 2009, were agreed as a correct record, and signed by the Chairman.

20.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

Sergeant P Twiss provided an update on community safety issues, which focused on the following key themes:-
· There had been an increase in burglaries, with Monton and Ellesmere Park being identified as particular hot spots.  Appropriate action to combat this problem was being taken, including Operation Storm, a week long campaign targeting known burglars, which had resulted in 34 arrests in Salford.  

· Enforcement action had been taken at Salteye lay-by, Liverpool Road, which had resulted in issuing 39 warnings, in relation to anti-social behaviour. 

· An increased police presence in Eccles Town Centre focused on prevention of violent crime, including the use of an airport style metal detector, known as the “knife arch”.

The following summary of recent crime statistics, and trends, for Salford were also presented:-

	Criminal Activity
	Increase/Decease

	Robberies
	-25%

	Theft from vehicles
	-25%

	Theft of vehicles
	-40%

	Violent crime
	-37%



RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

21.
SALFORD WEST STRATEGIC REGENERATION FRAMEWORK - ECCLES TOWN CENTRE

(Previous Minute 93 - 24th March, 2009)


Paul Gill submitted a report providing an update on current, and proposed, activities and initiatives in Eccles Town Centre, as part of the wider Salford West Strategic Regeneration.  It was reported that the Salford West Partnership Board had commissioned an Eccles Town Centre Vision and Action Plan, to look at the opportunities for employment generation and economic growth, in the area.  In the short-term, the action plan recommended making improvements to the retail and civic functions of the town centre, and as a result actions in 2009/10, would focus on building front and street scene improvements.  With regard to the street scene improvements, it was commented that Eccles had suffered in the past from a piecemeal approach, resulting in a lack of uniformity, in terms of street furniture, and signage.  In order to remedy this, a coherent palette of materials, and options, were being devised, which the Community Committee would be consulted on in due course.


Brian Carter asked if there were any plans for the derelict building, which was located at the junction of Church Street and Corporation Road.  Paul Gill said it was recognised that this was an eyesore, particularly as it was located at a gateway site to the town centre.  The building was currently in private ownership, which limited the options available to the City Council in terms of its improvement, however, these could be reassessed, and the Community Committee advised accordingly.  

Barbara Holmes referred to previous shop front improvement schemes along Liverpool Road, and commented that any initial uniformity had been lost, when the premises had changed hands, and frontages had subsequently been redecorated, or altered.  


Bob Marshall said the standardisation of signage in Eccles Town Centre needed to be addressed.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Eccles Town Centre Vision and Action Plan, together with the priority works to be funded through the Salford West Budget for 2009/10, be noted.




(2) THAT the draft street scene materials palette, be submitted to the Community Committee for consultation, at the earliest opportunity.




(3) THAT the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration be requested to evaluate the possible options in terms of the derelict building located at the junction of Church Street and Corporation Road, and report these findings to a future meeting of the Community Committee.

22.
MAGISTRATES’ COURT

Steve Birnie gave a presentation, which provided an overview of the proposed Eccles Magistrates’ Court development on the site of the John William Street Car Park.  It was reported that a planning application for the development was to be submitted to the City Council in the near future, and the Committee were appraised on the following key issues:-

· Development proposals. 

· Site location plan. 

· Timescales. 


Jim Rayner suggested that due to the nature of its business, there was the potential for the court to attract an undesirable element to the town centre.  Steve Birnie said that similar concerns had already been raised, however, the Court Services had undertaken similar schemes across the country, and were aware of the negative impact the local community often perceived they would have on the area.  The development would be subject to full planning, and design assessment, at which all aspects of minimising any detrimental effect on the town centre, real or imagined, would be addressed.


Barbara Holmes referred to the mature trees that were currently on the site.  Steve Birnie replied that these would be removed once development works commenced. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

23.
PATRICROFT BRIDGE MASTER PLAN

(Previous minute 12 - 26th April, 2009)


Neil Hook submitted a report providing an overview of the Patricroft Bridge Masterplan which was being developed following identification of the Patricroft Bridge area as a key priority for regeneration within the City.  The purpose of the Masteplan was to create a vision for Patricroft, setting out how wide scale regeneration could be achieved, what form of development was feasible, and if any, how economically viable this would be.  At the same time it was recognised that the success of the Masterplan would need to be built around the needs and aspirations of the key stakeholders, landowners and residents of the area, all of whom it was hoped could be fully involved in the process. Based on this remit, URBED had been commissioned in May, 2009, to produce the Masterplan.  Neil Hook also gave a brief presentation, which supplemented information contained within the report, and focused on the following key themes:-
· MasterpPlan, what is it and why is it needed?

· Area covered by the Masterplan.

· Development of the Masterplan.

· Consultation and involvement.

· Timescale.


Joyce Phillips asked why the western boundary of the Masterplan area, ended at Barton Road, and suggested there would be benefit in extending it along Liverpool Road to Eldon Place to take in the site of the former Talk of the North.  Neil Hook replied that the extent of the Master Plan area had not been finalalised, and he would raise its extension to include the site concerned with URBED, as the consultants.


Bob Marshall referred to the suitability of proposed initial consultation event to be held at the end of August, 2009, suggesting that it would be better to hold it a few weeks later to avoid the main holiday period, and ensure a greater, and more representative turnout.  Neil Hook said he would again raise this with the consultants.


Brian Carter referred to shop premises on Liverpool Road, which were in a poor state of repair, but lay outside the Masterplan area, and would benefit from refurbishment.  He added that they had been included within a previous regeneration scheme, which had not been completed due to the lack of funding.  Neil Hook replied that he was aware of the shop premises concerned, and although they did not fall within the Master Plan area they would be addressed as part of other regeneration initiatives in the Eccles area.  He said that Patricroft Bridge Masterplan was one element of a co-ordinated approach to regeneration in Eccles, and would link in, and be co-ordinated, with the separate but associated Bridgewater Canal Masterplan and the Salford West Regeneration Framework.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report, and presentation, be noted.

24.
ECCLES RAILWAY STATION

Steve Hopkins gave a presentation on proposals for the revamping of the Eccles Railway Station forecourt.  It was said currently the area was dilapidated, and uninviting, by making the improvements suggested, it was hoped it would encourage more people to use the station, and lead to further improvements, as well as improving the general appearance of the area.  The Committee’s support for the proposals was sought, as well as any views they may have on them. 


Councillor Margaret Morris referred to the lack of disabled access at the station, together with crime, and personal safety, issues.  Steve Hopkins replied that disabled access a key issue, and one which in the long-term had to be addressed.  With regard to crime, he said it was recognised that there was a perception amongst the local community that it was an unsafe environment, however, in the past 12 months, only five incidents at the station, had been reported to Greater Manchester Police.  


Brian Carter said there should be a greater financial commitment from the rail companies themselves.  He said the Eccles Railway Station was their facility, and they would benefit from any improvements made.  Steve Hopkins replied that, the proposals only concerned the forecourt, which was land owned by Salford City Council.  He said it was felt that if the proposals for the forecourt could be undertaken then it would encourage Northern Rail, and other train companies, to improve, and invest, in the actual station facilities, including the ticket office.

Ailsa Cranna referred to her recent experiences of using Eccles Railway Station, and said currently it was totally unsuitable for disabled persons.  She said that in her opinion the creation of disabled access was the key issue, and needed to be resolved before any refurbishment of the forecourt area, which was primarily superficial.


David Yates replied that he recognised the concerns raised by Ailsa, and both he and FRECCLES (Friends of Eccles Station), were very sympathetic to them.  Ideally, the necessary works to ensure access for disabled users should be undertaken at the station, however, the considerable funding required to do this was not available.  As a result FRECCLES, who were purely a volunteer group, had opted to take a phased approach to improving facilities at the station, starting with the plans for the forecourt area.  It was hoped that this would encourage train companies to look at, and finance other improvements in the long-term, including addressing the issue of disabled access. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee give their support to the proposals for the refurbishment of Eccles Railway Station forecourt, the aims of FRECCLES,  together with the improvement of disabled access.

25.
EXPERT PATIENTS PROGRAMME

Details were submitted of the Expert Patients Programme Self Management Course which was for people living with a long-term health condition, and was being held in the Eccles area over a six week period during September and October, 2009.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

26.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current budget statements 2009/10, in respect of the devolved budgets.  In addition, details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 17th July, 2009, which recommended the actions indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to this Community Committee:-
	
	APPLICANT
	PURPOSE
	AMOUNT REQUESTED
	RECOMMENDATION

	(i)
	City of Salford Sea Cadets 
	Hire of mini bus and associated costs 
	£324
	£324 approved 

	(ii)
	Salford Allotment Association 
	Contribution to Salford Show costs 
	£193.25
	£100 approved


	(iii)
	Monton Amateurs FC
	Production and publishing costs for club hand book
	£484
	Refused 

	(iv)
	Eccles Festival Committee
	Contribution towards festival running costs
	£550 
	£550 approved

	(v)
	Winton Festival
	Contribution towards festival running costs
	£598
	£550 approved

	(vi)
	Sixth Monton Brownies
	Room hire costs
	£1,033.20
	£500 approved

	(vii)
	Salford Ranger Team 
	Towards staging picnic in the park event
	£2,175.60
	£550 approved

	(viii)
	Adante Morris Dancers
	Towards insurance costs and purchase of equipment and music system
	£3,902
	£1,000 approved (to be met from Community, Health and Wellbeing Fund)

	(ix)
	Winton Wanderers Youth and Community Group
	Towards pitch marking, goal posts and fencing
	£5,323.27
	£2,000 approved (to be met, £1,000 from the Community, Health and Wellbeing Fund and £1,000 from the SPAA)

	(x)
	Yemeni Community Association 
	Quarterly rent costs
	£7,200
	£7,200 approved 

	(xi)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Team 
	Towards
purchase and installation of celebration lights
	£10,000
	£10,000 approved



(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee main devolved budget, unless otherwise stated).

It was noted that at the meeting of the Budget Group held on 17th July, 2009, that Councillor David Lancaster (applications (iv) and (v)) and Jim Wheelton (application (xi)) had declared an interest in the applications respectively indicated, and had not taken part in the discussion, or voted thereon.


John Pooley referred to the application submitted by Winton Wanderers Youth and Community Group, and expressed disappointment that the full amount requested, had not been granted.  Don Booth raised similar concerns in relation to the application submitted by the Salford Allotment Association.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 17th July, 2009, as summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Budget Sub-Group be asked to reconsider the applications of the Salford Allotment Association and Winton Wanderers Youth and Community Group, with a view to determining whether the full grant, sought in each case, should be awarded, or not; and they be given delegated authority to make any decision in this regard, which in turn does not require the approval of the Community Committee.



(3) THAT the financial position statement 2009/10, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

27.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group.
· Neighbourhood Partnership Board. 

· Feedback from Task Groups. 

· Barton Fair Share. 

· Safer, Stronger Communities Fund.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

28.
ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE TASK GROUPS

Details were submitted of the dates, and venues, for the forthcoming meetings of the various task groups of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

29.
MAYOR’S CITIZENS AWARD

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report detailing the re launch of the Mayor’s Citizens Award, and providing details of how nominations could be made.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

30.
ALCOHOL HARM REDUCTION STRATEGY

Details were provided on an event to be held at Salford University on Friday, 4th September, 2009, with regard to the promotion of safe and sensible drinking, as part of the wider alcohol hard reduction strategy.  Two representatives from the Community Committee were sought to attend the event, and anyone interested was requested to contact Julie Blagden.
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